
 
CABINET - 12 SEPTEMBER 2025 

 
COMMENTS FROM MRS. KERRY KNIGHT CC IN RELATION TO 

AGENDA ITEM 4  
 

 
 

Draft Leicestershire and Rutland Safeguarding Children Partnership Yearly 
Report 2024-2025               

 

The County Council contributed £66,288 to the LRSCP in 2024-2025. This is 33% of 
the total funding for the LRSCP (£203,092).  LRSCP current reserve funds stand at 

£117,721.  What they are trying to do is great but surely this should already be 
embedded in LCC Policies and ways of working. They appear to be another external 
body delivering Policy and Training bolstered with help telephone numbers. 

Given the current LCC debt can we afford to fund this year? 

 

 

 
 

 
Kerry Knight 

County Councillor for Melton West 
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